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Unmyfinpy

Archhishiop Torkonm Muwogian, Primde

December 27, 1971

Mr. Edward Bashian, chairman of our stewardship

committee, has asked that we hold a meeting on

Wednesday, January 5, 1972, at 12 noon in his office.

We will have sandwiches while we discuss our
business.

To be finalized are the current certificateof sup-
port idea, which has to be implemented immediately;
as well as the outline of our future plans.

This meeting will be for those members who live
in the New York area. A subsequent meeting will be
arranged for full membership participation.

Sncerely,

Jack Antreassian

P.S.: We will expect you unless we here from you to
the contrary.




